
 

 

11th June 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Bike-ability  

This week children thoroughly enjoyed their bike ability sessions.  This training  
programme has supported the children in gaining practical skills and understanding 
how to cycle on today’s roads. 
We thank the instructors who came into school and they also praised our children 
for their fantastic behaviour and the support they gave each other. 

Vocabulary Parade  

Today each year group enjoyed time in the park to parade their vocabulary words and costumes.  
Mrs Seabright, Mrs Griffin and Mrs Lynch found it very difficult to judge the competition however, 
we have chosen winners that will be announced in assembly on Monday.  Thank you to children 
and their families for getting involved in the event.  Staff also took part to promote a love of lan-
guage and learn some very unusual and new words. 

Walk to school week 

Winners of the badge contest are as follows: 

Hanfoot C1 
Ameera C8 
Ariana C1 
Amelia C9 
Anabia C9 

Winners of the Walk to School competition 

Year 3 had the highest percentage of active journeys with 98% 
Class 3 had 98% active journeys 
Class 4 had 94% active journeys 
Class 8 had 89% active journeys 

Commiserations to Class 1 who were just 1% behind Class 3 and Class 9 who were just 
1% behind Class 8! 

Spelling Shed Winners

Congratulations to our top speller this week is ‘Logan Blunt’ (Class 2) with an incredible 31,583,062 
points. Amazing determination! 
Keep practising children! 

Place Winners Total points awarded for 
correct spellings

1st Class 2 34,680,500

2nd Class 12 2,038,084

3rd Class 4 1,601,514



 

The Spelling Bee will now take place on the 1st of July.  Teachers have been given the spellings for 
children to learn and these will be given out next week.  So get practising to win the competition 
and have your name printed on the School Spelling Shield! 

Times Tables Rock Stars  

Stats for the last two weeks 

Class 5 -  80% using TTRS 
Class 12 -  37% using TTRS 
Class 4 -  23% using TTRS 

Well done to Saif Khan (Class 4) for the most correct answers with 1542! 

ATTENDANCE 

Well done to classes 1, 2, 4, 5, 8, 9, 10, 11 and 12 for achieving over 96% attendance 
last week.  
A SUPERB well done to classes 4 and 9 for achieving 100% 

Resilient Transitions Oldham 

A FOUR-SESSION ON-LINE COURSE FOR PARENTS WITH RESOURCES TO USE AT HOME  

Children and young people will face many transitions throughout their lives. Right now, the transi-
tion from lock down is at the forefront of our minds, but change and uncertainty is something we 
can learn to navigate. How do we support children to deal well with transition? Whether the move 
is from primary to secondary, to a new school or setting, or to a new teacher or class. It can be an 
anxious time for parents. The way they approach the changes their children face can be the differ-
ence between a stressful or a manageable transition. Knowing how best to manage our own emo-
tions, worries and actions is vital for supporting children in the best possible way.  

https://bounceforward.com/resilient-transitions-oldham/ 

Welcome to the Gallery Oldham newsletter 

Since the gallery  reopened on 18 May it has been a real pleasure to 
welcome people back to our building once again.  
If you haven’t seen our latest exhibitions yet then we open from  10am – 5pm every Tuesday to 
Saturday. 
This month’s newsletter contains news of our current and future exhibitions. We look forward to 
seeing you soon. 

https://mailchi.mp/e889bb1189cf/love-libraries-2318137?e=3acde665d9 

COVID Test results - REMINDER 

A reminder to parents to send any results to us directly regarding COVID test results.  
This email is covid@alexandrapark.oldham.sch.uk 
If you receive a negative or positive result anytime (including the weekend AND over the  
Holidays) please email the details to the above.  The sooner we are informed the  
sooner we can allow your child back into school or take action (with the advice from 
public health) for a bubble/class of children that may need to isolate.  We can then  
inform parents if required. 
We thank all parents for the immediate responses we have had.  You have certainly worked with 
staff to support the safety of children and staff with high levels of communication. 

https://bounceforward.com/resilient-transitions-oldham/
https://mailchi.mp/e889bb1189cf/love-libraries-2318137?e=3acde665d9
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